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JUNE 2020 

Read your Newsletter. 
It’s all Good ! 

(P.S. — There is an ap-
plication inside so you 
can help rebuild our 
programs when this 
COVID thing is all 
over.  Thank you ! 

Post Website: www.vfwpost846ks.org 
 
Facebook link:      VFW Post 846   

THINK  
MEMBERSHIP! 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/VFW-Post-846-Overland-Park-KS/545135298956027


SWEET HEART DANCE  Adults Only ! 

 

FROM YOUR  846  AUXILIARY…                  ...LAURA GULLEY, President 
   Greetings —  I hope you are all still staying safe.  We are all still in this together.  The results of our 
elections last month are:  President /Dana Pflumm — Sr. Vice /Sheryl Gulley —  Jr. Vice /Mary Secrest 
— Secretary-Treasurer /Chris Anderson — Chaplain /Mollie Nusz — Conductress /Joy Roth —  Guard /
Debbie Winter, and 3-year Trustee /Laura Gulley.  Thanks to all who attended the meeting.   
   We will conduct the June 11th meeting by ZOOM again.  Watch for an e-mail containing the ZOOM ID 
Number and Password.  
   We had a good year last year and our Auxiliary is still strong.  Please support your incoming officers in 
the coming year. I would like to thank everyone for the help and support you gave me while I was presi-
dent.  It makes the job much easier.           ...Loyally, President LAURA 

COMMANDER’s COLUMN…..    “Principles Above Personalities”        ...SCOTT NUSZ, Commander 

  Comrades  —   Well, it looks like the storm has passed for now. Time now to stay vigilant, and be safe 
when you go out. 
   This will be my last newsletter as commander,  as Martin Fries will be assuming the helm as Post Com-
mander on June 14th.  Welcome him, I know he will take us to great paces in the future.  
   There will be a meeting at the Post this month on June 11th at 7pm, snacks and social hour at 6pm. 
The sale of the Post is getting closer. Will update at the meeting. 
    Remain calm and strong!            ...Your “short-timer” Post Commander… SCOTT NUSZ 
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 The Veterans Crisis Line connects veterans in cri-
sis and their families and friends with qualified, caring 
Department of Veterans Affairs responders through a 
confidential toll-free hotline, online chat, or text. Vet-
erans and their loved ones can call 1-800-273-8255 
and Press 1, chat online, or send a text message to 
838255 to receive confidential support 24 hours a 
day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year. 

https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/
https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/
https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/ChatTermsOfService.aspx
https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/ChatTermsOfService.aspx
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VETERANS of FOREIGN WARS  

SANTA FE TRAIL POST 846 
8804 GRANT, OVERLAND PARK, KS 66212 

 

*New Phone:  (913) 735-3127 
 www.facebook.com/vfwpost846 
Website www.vfwpost846ks.org/  
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FLAG 
DAY 

U.S. ARMY 

1775 

17 

FATHER’S 
DAY ! 

 VFW Meet-
ing at the 

Post. 
Auxiliary 

will ZOOM. 

Battle of  
Little  

Big Horn 
  

1876 

I DON’T THINK 
ANYONE EXPECTED 

THAT WHEN WE 
CHANGED THE CLOCKS 

LAST MONTH 
 

WE’D GO FROM  
STANDARD TIME TO 

THE TWILIGHT ZONE. 

 

  

SUMMER! 

 1st Day of 



VFW POST 846 
 

  

CHAPLAIN’S REPORT…                       LANE SMITH 
 Our Memorial Day  service was held at 1100 hours on May 25th at JoCo Memorial Gardens, 
112

th
 & Metcalf. The event was served by VFW Post 846 and American Legion Post 370,  

hosted by D.W. Newcomer Funeral Home and Chapel.   The ceremony opened with an Invo-
cation by American Legion Post 370 chaplain Doug Latessa followed by special music and 
remarks by Lt.Col. (ret.) Dave White. This was Lt.Col White’s 14

th
 consecutive appearance at 

this Memorial Day event. Following the Col’s remarks was the Memorial Roll Call by the 
American Legion and Auxiliary and VFW Post 846 and Auxiliary. The benediction was given by VFW 
Post 846 chaplain Lane Smith followed by a rifle salute by the American Legion rifle squad and conclud-
ed with Taps. 
   Those in attendance from Post 846 Auxiliary were Cheryl Gulley and Auxiliary Chaplain Chris Ander-
son. They also performed the Memorial Roll Call for those in the Auxiliary who have passed away this 
past year. 
   From the Post were Jack Hiles, Tony Huddleston, George Arnold and Chaplain Lane Smith who per-
formed the Memorial Roll Call for Post 846. 
   The service lasted approximately 35 minutes and was dismissed.  Thank you to all who attended.   

 

AMERICAN LEGION 
POST 370 

VFW POST 846   

V.A. Hospital Report...                     CHRISTINE & DANA 
 We are still waiting for the OK to visit on the 4th 
Thursday. Hopefully in July. If you are cleaning out 
cupboards/shelves remember non-war books, 
games including card games are always welcome. 
Winter coats, sweat shirts and those kinds of ap-
parel will be needed too.  Thanks for your help.    
      ....Chris Anderson,  Hospital Chairperson

ANSWER to  March’s TRIVIA QUESTION… 
    In 1952 the United States Air Force created Project Blue 
Book to study UFO sightings. 
TRIVIA QUESTION  OF THE MONTH…  
   When did the American Flag have more than 13 stripes? 

FLAG DAY,  
JUNE 14th 

 
FLY YOURS PROUDLY ! 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fflag-day-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw1iOQ1Zt56iJxiTcU9X02Mv&ust=1590975791103000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMDcm_z83OkCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ


LIFE WITH P.T.S.D.  Is usually held on Tuesday eve-
nings at VFW Post 7397, Lenexa.  However (obviously) 
the meetings will be on hold until further notice.   
   Be safe, everyone.  See you soon! 

 

LIFE WITH PTSD. — The regular meet-
ings WILL RECONVENE on Tuesday, 
June 2nd at 6:30pm. Join Norm Holle, 
Mike Martin and their team at  VFW 
Post 7397, Lenexa.    

HAPPY  FATHER’S  DAY  

Sunday, June 21, 2020 

POW/MIA REPORT…    RAY CALORE, Chairman 
INCIDENT SYNOPSIS:  1LT Charles Lee 
Hoskins, of Roeland Park, Kansas: .  

Maj. Ralph N. Pattillo was the pilot and 
1Lt. Charles L. Hoskins the weapons/
systems officer of an F4D fighter bomber 

from the 497th Tactical Fighter Squadron based at 
Ubon Airbase, Thailand. At 1930 hours on February 
16, 1971, the two were sent on a combat mission over 
Laos. 
   During the mission, the aircraft was shot down less 
than a mile from Ban Dakyon, Laos, an area which 
was then under control of North Vietnamese forces. 
Because of heavy enemy forces on the ground, ground 
search was impossible. Air search efforts failed to pro-
duce evidence of the downed plane or the two officers, 
and the search was terminated. 
   A report given to his parents, Charles and Margaret 
of Roeland Park,  stated that it was possible that either 
Hoskins or Pattillo may have been able to successfully 
eject from the plane in the darkness, and it was possi-
ble that one or both could have been captured. 
      
NOTE from Chairman Ray: The POW/MIA bracelet 
that I’ve worn for 35 years bears the name of 1LT 
(now CAPT) Charles L. Hoskins.  I knew his parents 
and will wear his bracelet until he is returned.  

ARE YOU READY? 
   Pretty soon this corona virus thing 
will be over, and we can get back to 
our VFW business as usual— only 
better!  Please start thinking about 
what you can do to help in the pro-
grams of Post 846, and if there is a 
specific area in which you feel able 

to make a difference.  You can contact your in-
coming Post Commander Martin Fries, or incom-
ing Auxiliary President Dana Pflumm to offer your 
talent and expertise to propel your Overland Park 
VFW back into a leadership position in the Sec-
ond District and the Department of Kansas.  Call 
us at (913) 735-3127  and leave a message. 
   Remember, “No One Does More For Veter-
ans” than the VFW, and it all starts, and contin-
ues, right here at your Post 846 !  Thank you. 
   See you at the next meeting on June 11th.  So-
cial hour and snacks at 6pm, meeting starts at 7. 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.alamy.com%2Fdoctor-wants-needs-you-stay-home-pointing-poster-image351767028.html&psig=AOvVaw3fErDHcWvzQOjHGFYmjOXv&ust=1588581772125000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKiRwcWml-kCFQAAAAAdAAAAAB


 

 
 

  

HAPPY  
BIRTHDAY 

TO THE 

UNITED STATES 

ARMY 
JUNE 14, 1775 

 

TO:’ 
SCOTT  NUSZ 

 
On being elected Commander of  

District 2,  
Department of Kansas VFW 

 
WAY TO GO, COMRADE COMMANDER! 

TO:’ 

LAURA  GULLEY 
 

On being elected  President of  
District 2 Auxiliary,   

Department of Kansas VFW. 
 

WAY TO GO,  MADAM PRESIDENT! 



 

THIS  IS  YOUR  OPPORTUNITY  TO  JOIN  US  AT  VFW  POST  846… 
APPLICATION  —  For questions about eligibility, contact  svcmdr@vfwpost846ks.org 

             Thank You for your  
Membership and Support of  
SANTA FE TRAIL POST 846 

VETERANS of FOREIGN WARS 
Please stay involved 

             AND WE’LL SEE YOU SOON ! 

         For assistance, please call (913) 735-31253535-3127 


